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Please note that following government advice regarding 
Covid-19, most regular activities that would normally 
take place in the Memorial Hall or the Village Hall have 

been cancelled until further notice. 

The following groups or activities are suspended until further notice: 
 
Community Choir    Guides     
Life Drawing     Line Dance 
Rainbows     Shape to the Beat    
Tots & Toddlers    Village Caf®, tea, coffee and lunch 
Yoga      Zumba  

Parish Council meetings are being held by Zoom. There will be no meeting in. 
Contact Louise Johnson for further information on meetings by email on  * 
louise.epc@gmail.com or check EPC website,  https://elsenham.pc.gov.uk. 

Some groups are meeting online or in a limited way 

Beavers and Cubs 

Brownies in the Memorial Hall 

Church services and special events (please see page 27)  

Little Fishes is meeting in the Memorial Hall 

Elsenham Tennis Club activities (please see page 39) 

Elsenham & Stansted Hall Cricket Club training & fixtures (see website) 

Kick Boxing (on Playing Field) 

WI (online, please see page 13) 

Mobile library visits to Elsenham have resumed. Visitors 
are restricted in numbers so you may have to queue. 
Face coverings must be worn. 
 
Place: Glebe End.  Time: 11.50am to 12.20pm 
Day: Thursday 
Dates:   3 and 24 June, 15 July, 5 and 26 August 
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T  N  R 
From The Editors 
 

Exciting time ahead!  The Village Fete is actually happening this 
year, on Saturday, 26 June.  As ever there will be fun for all the 
family ï and donôt we need that?  There will be activities, crafts for sale and of 
course food and drink.  See p5 for details and do get in touch with the 
organisers if you can help out on the day.   
 
If you perfected jam tarts, blueberry muffins or vegan sausage rolls in lockdown 
last year, then please bake a batch and donate them to the WI for the 
refreshment tent at the fete, see p13 for details. 
 
As well as Daisy Mayôs Farm, up near the church, being open again p15, the 
kidsô golfing activities are also available at Stansted Golf World p28. Further 
afield Audley End p7, Hatfield Forest and Cammas Hall p44 are open too.  If 
we can just get some sunshine, it could be a great half term.  
 
Lots of clubs and societies are looking at how they can meet in person again 
and some have already re-started, so check the schedule on p2. 
 
If you are more inclined to stay at home, then thereôs plenty to read in the 
magazine.  We have contributions from our regular correspondents at the 
History Society p29 and 100 Parishes p23, covering local issues.  Natural 
Outlook is focused on flowers this month, p33, and there are updates from the 
school, p31 and the Cubs and Beavers in Scouting News, p25.  
 
If you would like us to cover your organisation or society, please send 
something to us at * elsenhamnews@hotmail.co.uk, we are always delighted 
to have new contributors. 
 
Happy reading, see you next month, 
The Editors 

Regular features 
100 Parishes   23 
Book review    37 
Church letter   26  
Cookery Corner   45 
Development Developments 17 
District Council report  11 

 
History Society   29 
Natural Outlook    33 
Parish Council    9 
Rayôs Reflections   35 
Sports clubs    41/43 
Womenôs Institute   13 
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We are starting to get very busy with our fete plans and we have so many super 
attractions for our big day. 
 
Lots of folk have been busily crafting away over lockdown and are going to be 
selling their fabulous items, from homemade candles to dog accessories, 
handmade beeswax items to vintage bric-a-brac, freshly made chutneys and jams 
to patchwork quilts, hand stitched bags to infused honey to name a few, you could 
do ALL your Christmas shopping there and itôs only June. 
 
There will be bouncy castles for all ages, ice cream vans, our usual scrummy 
barbecue, the wonderful vegan horse box and this year for a change, Turkish 
pizzas too!  The amazing WI will be running the tea tent bursting at the seams with 
scrummy cakes and cream teas.  We will have our usual incredible circus 
entertainer, Jebb the Jester, ready and waiting to teach the children circus skills 
and to astound and amaze us with his fire juggling. 
 
There will be all sorts of entertainment in the arena and of course, there will be fun 
and games for children of all ages to enjoy. 
 
The collection of classic vehicles is coming along nicely ï do you have one?  Then 
make sure you bring it on the day and show it off! 
 
If it would make you feel more comfortable, please bring your own chair or picnic 
blanket for you to use when enjoying the refreshments.   
 
Please note, there is NO parking on the playing field for the public, unless disabled 
parking is needed.  Please park in the surrounding area, but better still, walk.  
Thank you. 
 
As you can imagine, organising a fete like this takes a fair bit of effort and we would 
really like your help.  Can you help on the day or with the organising behind the 
scenes or both?  Please do get in touch, as the more of us there are helping, the 
less we all have to do! 
 
This fete is shaping up to be amazing, so why not help to make it one to remember! 
 
Any queries, call on  07962 586825 or email elaine.terry2011@btinternet.com  
 
Best wishes from the Fete Team. 
 
P.S. Please can you help us with raffle prizes?  If you have something you can 
donate for our raffle, please call Jo on  07947 559921.  Thank you so much. 

ELSENHAM VILLAGE 

 
 
 

SATURDAY 26 JUNE 1-4pm 

about:blank
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ANNUAL PLANT SALE ï SATURDAY 22 MAY 
 
We would just like to say a huge thank you to all who have bought 
plants from us.  And thanks too, to those who have grown for us 
and to everyone who kindly looked out their old unwanted pots and 
brought them to the front door for recycling.  This is all so much 
appreciated. 
 
Look out for arrangements for the Flower Show on 21 August, which will appear in 
future editions of Elsenham News, as well as on Facebook. 

E  F  S  S 
Sue Johnson  812704 

34th  

YEAR 

S  W  D  C 
 07900 123917 

* saffronwaldendementiacafe@gmail.com 
 
We are re-opening at new premises! We will be 
open from 7am - 12pm beginning Wednesday, 7 
July at Fairycroft House, Audley Road, Saffron Walden, CB11 3HD 
 
Are you caring for or living with someone affected by Dementia, Alzheimerôs or 
have you lost a loved one and would just like to chat? Then why not pop along to 
our Dementia Caf® and enjoy companionship, support, activities, information, and 
advice and of course refreshments. 
 
We will meet weekly in Fairycroft House with onsite parking available. 
Why not drop in and see us or if you would like to find out more contact us via 
either email or phone. See above. 

K  R ! - H    A  E 
 
Sat 29 May ï Sun 6 June, 10am - 5pm, Audley End House and Gardens, off 
London Road, Saffron Walden, CB11 4JF 
 
A chance to watch performances, listen to storytellers and spend time as a family 
in the great outdoors. Pick up your quest sheet from our Victorian fairy finders and 
search the grounds for signs of these mystical and magical creatures. Our expert 
finders will be holding briefings every half hour throughout the day from 10.15am 
to 3.45pm. 
 
You will need to buy a standard admission ticket for adults and children; the 
events are included in that price. Adults Ã20.90, children Ã12.60, family tickets and 
concessions available, free to English Heritage members. 
Booking required: https://www.english-heritage.org.uk/visit/places/audley-end-
house-and-gardens/prices-and-opening-times/tickets---house-and-gardens/  

about:blank
about:blank
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¢Ŝƭ Υ  лоол моо лнпс               
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HANDY MAN  
SERVICES 

NEW YEAR LOOK  
AROUND THE HOME 

 
All decorating in any colours using 

Dulux paints.   
All new flooring installs any type: 
light wood, dark wood and oak.  
Electrical new lighting LED, fittings, 
sockets, switches change to  

chrome/brass.   
Alterations to out houses, garages to 
extra room, dining room, office and 

many more. Extensions. 

Call Dennis. Free Quote 
07946 231302 

about:blank
about:blank
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E  P  C  6 M  2021 
By Louise Johnson, Clerk.  * louise.epc@gmail.com   07456 791727 
 

The Annual Elsenham Parish Council meeting was due to be held on 
Monday 10 May 2021. However, the meeting had to be re-arranged as the 
legislation allowing parish and town councils to hold online meetings, which 
Parliament had passed in 2020, expired on 7 May 2021.  

This caused a dilemma, the Parish Council could no longer hold Zoom meetings, 
yet to hold an indoor meeting while observing all Covid restrictions would also not 
be possible. The Parish Council, therefore, brought forward the meeting to 
Thursday 6 May 2021, which was held via Zoom.  

For the third consecutive year Cllr Graham Mott was unanimously elected 
Chairman with Cllr Moyra Jackson as Vice-Chairman. The appointments to 
committees, working groups, representatives to outside bodies and co-ordinators 
to other roles, were agreed and voted on, 25 in total.  

The Playing Field Committee is going to purchase two new cradle swings and two 
new litter bins.  On the request of a resident, the committee is considering 
replacing or adding new play equipment, this will depend on funds and available 
space.  

The Parish Councilôs accounts for 2020/2021 have been signed off by the internal 
auditor. The Chairman signed the Annual Governance Statement and the Annual 
Accounting Statement 2020/2021 and these will be submitted to the external 
auditor.  

Summer planting has been delayed for a few weeks, as the pansies are still 
looking wonderful.  

Five cherry trees have been planted along the boundary fence of the Memorial 
Garden; these should give an attractive back drop to the garden over time.  

Elsenham Parish Council would like to remind residents that the public sections of 
the Parish Council Notice Boards are not for advertising businesses. Any posts 
advertising businesses will be removed by the Parish Council. 

The Parish Council would like to place a dog waste bin at the entrance to Alsa 
Wood. Unfortunately, the Parish Council is still waiting for Uttlesford District 
Council to agree to empty the bin as part of their weekly refuse collection. This has 
been going on for months and despite councillors sending numerous emails and 
leaving telephone messages, the District Council has still not granted the request.   

The date for the next Parish Council meeting was scheduled for 7 June 2021, 
however, it was agreed that in these unsettled times and given the constraints that 
the Government have imposed, it would be prudent not to hold a meeting in June. 

Please refer to  https://elsenham.pc.gov.uk for future meetings.  



10  June 2021 

 



 June 2021   11 

 

D  Cô R   
J  2021 
By Cllr Lees and Cllr LeCount  
* Cllrlecount@uttlesford.gov.uk  07836 346717 
* Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk   816675  

 
 
We are preparing for our Annual General Meeting. We are halfway into our 
administration, and despite the pandemic continue to deliver our Corporate Plan.  

We are employing an Interim Chief Executive, whilst we begin the process of 
employing a new Chief Executive. Dawn French, who has been working in local 
government for 38 years is allowing herself more time to do something different. 
Personally, we would like to thank her for the calm and unflustered work in steering 
the district through the pandemic over the last year. 

During the interim the Chief Executive will be asked to focus on improving the 
Planning Department. We have commissioned a review by the Local Government 
Association. As many of you may be aware the Queenôs Speech included changes 
in planning, and we must continue to ensure we deliver homes that are right for the 
District and challenge those that are not.  

We have returned to face to face meetings, the new format includes social 
distancing, wearing a mask in well ventilated rooms (a spare blanket, just in case is 
a must!). Our meetings can be now be viewed on Youtube, to watch, please visit 
https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/article/4776/Your-council .  

Due to the announcement of the Government to reduce carbon emissions the 
Council consequently wrote to the Inspectors seeking the re-opening of the 
Stansted Airport Inquiry to hear further evidence on the significance of this policy 
change, which would effectively preclude any headroom in the carbon budget for 
any additional emissions arising from additional airport capacity beyond that 
already committed. At the same time SSE wrote to the Secretaries of State for 
Local Government and Transport seeking them to recover the appeal decision from 
the Planning Inspectorate on the grounds that STALôs proposed development now 
clearly raised issues of national significance, notwithstanding previous rejections 
that they were only of local significance. 

The Secretaries of State have not responded on recovery of the appeal decision. 
The Inspectors allowed an extension for written submissions until 7 May, but have 
not specifically dealt with the request for a further hearing session.  

The councilôs submission, and those of the Appellant and SSE have been posted 
on the councilôs website. Access them using this link: https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/
airport-appeal  

We are hopeful that we can return to face to face surgeries. We are always 
available to contact by telephone, email or Zoom. 

Please stay safe, adhere to the rules. Not long nowéSee you at the Fete! 

mailto:Cllrlecount@uttlesford.gov.uk
mailto:Cllrlees@uttlesford.gov.uk
https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/article/4776/Your-council
https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/airport-appeal
https://www.uttlesford.gov.uk/airport-appeal
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MOT TESTING 

ALL MAKES OF VEHICLES SERVICED INCLUDING FOUR WHEEL 
DRIVES 

TRW BRAKE CENTRE 

DIAGNOSTIC AND FAULT FINDING 

WELDING AND CHASSIS REPAIRS 

SELECTION OF USED CARS 
CALOR GAS STOCKIST 

D BONNEY & SONS MANUDEN 
MOTOR VEHICLE ENGINEERS 

WE HELP YOU THE MOTORIST WITH A CHEAPER LABOUR RATE 

GUARANTEED WORKMANSHIP 

FREE COLLECTION AND DELIVERY IN LOCAL AREA 

PLEASE RING: MALC, NEIL OR CRAIG 

 01279 813315 OR  01279 815946 



 June 2021   13 

 

E  Wô  I  
By Moyra Jackson   647351 
 
Well, so much for March winds and April showers! As I 
write this, both seem to have arrived at the same time in 
May and with a real vengeance! Still, it is at least starting 
to warm up and the mixture of sun and rain has meant that our gardens are finally 
bursting into life. 
 
Our April meeting ï another Zoom special ï saw gold star member of the Inner 
Magic Circle, Steve Price join us to perform the online show he calls óVirtually 
Impossible.ô Steve has been a professional magician for over 15 years and would 
usually be entertaining people on cruise ships, at corporate events and private 
functions. The pandemic has, of course, forced entertainers to think differently 
about how they reach their audiences in order to make a living. Steve has 
developed an online show that provides a unique blend of humour, mystery, and 
sleight of hand. He even incorporates an interactive element with audience 
members helping with his tricks via their screens. 
 
Elsenham members and guests, including 
partners, children, and grandchildren this 
month, were transfixed by Steveôs performance 
as they all tried to work out just how he did his 
tricks. Even the possibility of being able to peer 
very closely at their screens from home still 
made it impossible to guess exactly how Steve 
was able to perform his magic. 
 
We are all looking forward to the village fete on Saturday 26 June. Weôll have the 
usual tombola stall (this year with goody filled cups and mugs as prizes) and the 
WI will also be hosting the tea tent. PLEASE, PLEASE, PLEASE can we have your 
donations of cakes, biscuits and/or savouries on the day ï our lovely villagers are 
always very generous with their edible donations and we are hoping to make this a 
bumper year. 
 
Our June meeting (hopefully the last one on Zoom ï fingers crossed!) will be a 
change to the advertised event so do check on our social media pages or on the 
posters around the village for details. 
 
Details of our programme, events and activities can be found on our social pages. 
Visitors are always welcome to our monthly meetings and to our various groups so 
please come along or give me a call. We usually meet at 7.45pm on the third 
Thursday in the Memorial Hall, and whilst we have been meeting regularly and 
successfully on Zoom over the last year or so, we hope to be back in the hall soon. 

Facebook: Elsenham WI Twitter: @elsenhamwi Instagram: elsenham_wi 
Email: elsenhamwi@gmail.com 

 
Elsenham WI ï Thereôs a lot going on! 
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VEGETABLE PLANTS HERBS & BEDDING 
HANGING  BASKET  & TUB  PLANTS 
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COUNTRY VALUE SEEDS  
From 99p per PACKET  
Mr Fothergills Seeds  

Buy 5 Packs get Cheapest Free  

   MOLEHILL GREEN ROAD  
BROXTED DUNMOW ESSEX CM6 2BW  

01279 850771  
www.chapelendnurserysperry.co.uk  

HORTICULTURAL GRIT  
COLOURED GRAVELS  
PEBBLES COBBLES  

GODWINS  
MULTIPURPOSE COMPOST  

60 Litre Bag  
 �…�����������(�$�&�+�������)�R�U���…���� 

 

DUE TO  UNUSUAL SEASON 
SOME COMPOSTS MAY NOT 

BE AVAILABLE  

VEGETABLE PLANTS  
BASKET & TUB PLANTS  

ALPINES  
HERBACEOUS  

HERBS  
ROSES  

SHRUBS  
POND PLANTS  

AQUATIC COMPOST  
GODWIN COMPOST  
WILD BIRD FOOD  

SUNDRIES  
 

WE ARE 
HERE 

 
 


